
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Schumacher and City Council 

 
Date: 08/24/2020 
 
From: Fire Chief-Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Princeton Fire Relief Association Increase 
 
The relief committee met and discussed increasing the retirement amount for the 
firefighters. The committee agreed that we should suggest that we raise the amount 
from $3600.00 to $4100.00. This amount would still keep the amount 121% funded.  
 
The firefighters agreed that this would be a good increase and also keep the city safe 
with the 121% funding. I am looking for council approval to raise the retirement to 
$4100.00.  
 
I will be available for any questions. 
 
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Todd Frederick 
Bob Gerold 
City of Princeton-Emergency Management 

 


